UDENRIGSMINISTERIET

Steen Gade Socialistisk Folkeparti Christiansborg 1240 København K

Asiatisk Plads 2 DK-1448 København K Telefon +45 33 92 00 00 Telefax +45 32 54 05 33 E-mail: um@um.dk http://www.um.dk Girokonto 3 00 18 06

Bilag 1

Journalnummer

Kontor

104.V.23.

FNG

13. februar 2006

Takkebrev fra Kemal Dervis

Vedhæftet find venligst takkebrev fra Kemal Dervis, UNDP Administrator. Brevet er fremsendt som teaktion på den åbne og konstruktive dialog ved Kemal Dervis' besøg i Danmark i december 2005.

Med venlig hilsen

Asger Hallberg Borg FN og Globalt Udviklingssamarbejde



The Administrator



18 January 2006

Dear Mr. Chairman,

Please accept my sincere thanks to the Danish Parliament and its Standing Committee for Foreign Affairs for meeting with me on two occasions in December 2005. Our discussions on trade issues in relation to Denmark's trade and development policies have been most useful and stimulating. In the wake of the WTO Ministerial Conference in Hong Kong, I intend to continue working in the area of national capacity building in support of the trade agenda, and to deepen our links with the WTO and the World Bank to enable developing countries to strengthen their trade relations.

One of my key priorities is also to continue strengthening UNDP's lead role in UN reform efforts at all levels given our shared commitment to a more coherent and efficient UN. I was very encouraged by Denmark's strong support and active engagement in this area, and I am committed to advance the UN reform agenda further.

I would like to thank you and members of the Danish Parliament for our fruitful dialogue. I highly appreciate Denmark's political and financial support to UNDP, and look forward to our continued close partnership.

I take this opportunity to wish you and your colleagues all the very best in 2006.

Yours sincerely

Kemal Dervis

Mr. Steen Gade Chairman Standing Committee for Foreign Affairs Copenhagen Denmark